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Dear Residents,

I want to thank our residents and staff for making our Annual THA Picnic a huge success. The weather was perfect, the food was delicious and our residents rock!  

Updates:

-We are very busy preparing the voluminous amount of documents required by CHFA in order to start the Capital Improvement Projects for Stern Village and the Critical Needs Project for the Congregate. We hope to start in the fall, depending on the weather.

-Large tree limbs will be removed over the next few weeks to prepare for any hurricanes or major storms.

-New stop signs will be placed by the bulk garbage area.

-Additional security cameras will be installed at the Community Room.

Parking Issues

Residents’ vehicles can only stand in the circles to unload or load their vehicles. This should take 10 – 15 minutes maximum. Please leave your emergency lights on and move your car as soon as you are finished. Vehicles that park in the circle will be ticketed by the police. Parking at Stern Village is on a first come, first serve basis. Residents do not have assigned parking.
Smoke-Free Policy

The Smoke-Free Policy will go into effect on October 1, 2018. It is attached to this newsletter. Every building will become a Smoke-Free Building. No smoking signs will be placed throughout Stern Village. Current smokers will be asked to sign an addendum to their lease that outlines the Smoke-Free policy. 

Please stop by my office; it’s always open to you!

Sincerely,

Harriet Polansky
Executive Director
October Activities
Grocery Shopping Made Easy sponsored by the Kennedy Center will pick up and drop off groceries for residents on Tuesday, October 2, October 9, October 16, October 23 and October 30. PLEASE SUBMIT YOUR GROCERY LIST, COUPONS AND MONEY ON MONDAY, OCTOBER 1, 8, 15, 22, and 29 TO PAULETTE BY 3:00 PM.
10/4 – Come celebrate the season with the Long Hill Garden Club! Garden Club members will instruct residents with Halloween floral arrangements on Thursday, October 4 at 1:00 pm in the Community Room. ONLY 12 RESIDENTS MAY SIGN UP.

10/9 – A File of Life Meeting with Nurse Tori will takes place on Tuesday, October 9 from 9:00 am – 1:00 pm in the Community Room. Residents can bring current medications list or pill bottles, and Nurse Tori will assist the residents with filling out this valuable form.
10/9 – Get the latest news, updates and information at the Stern Village Resident Association Monthly Meeting. It will be held in the Community Room on Tuesday, October 9 at 10:00 am. 

All residents are strongly urged to attend the monthly meetings. There is important information that will be discussed, and many things that can affect you. 
10/12 – RC Mass will be said by a priest from St. Theresa’s Church. Residents can come to the Congregate on Friday, October 12 at 1:30 pm.

10/15 – There will be creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, October 15. Residents can come to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

10/16 - Join the Executive Director, Harriet Polansky, as she provides news and updates about Stern Village at Harriet’s Tuesday Tea on Tuesday, October 16 at 10:00 am in the Community Room. ALL RESIDENTS ARE WELCOME! Refreshments will be served.

10/18 – Join resident Nick Vertucci for Movie Trivia Night at the Congregate on Thursday, October 18 from 1:00 pm – 3:00 pm.

10/19 - WELLCARE MEDICARE OPEN ENROLLMENT will take place on Thursday, October 19 at 

10:00 am in the Community Room. LIGHT REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED. This is your opportunity to have your insurance reviewed to better assess your medical needs.
10/20 - Saturday Bingo! Win big in the Congregate Dining Room on Saturday, October 20 at 

2:00 pm.
10/23 - The Trumbull Housing Authority Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 23 at 

5:00 pm in the Community Room.
10/24 – Stern Village will have their annual Flu Clinic in the Community Room, hosted by the Trumbull Health Department,  on Wednesday, October 24 from 10:00 am – 11:00 am. Residents must bring their ID, Medicare and insurance cards. Medicaid is not accepted. Please sign up in the Community Room or call Heather at 203-261-5740 X 1 by Monday, October 22.
10/24 – Newtown Savings Bank will present an Identity Theft and Protection program on Wednesday, October 24 at 10:30 am in the Community Room. Please sign up in the Community Room or call Heather at 203-261-5740 X 1 by Friday, October 19. Refreshments will be served.

10/25 – The Chinese Food Luncheon will take place in the Community Room on Thursday, October 25 at Noon. John Vogele will take orders and cash between 9:00 am – 11:00 am in the Community Room. Cost is $7.00 per lunch item from Seven Stars.
10/25 – Nick’s Movie Trivia! Following the Chinese Luncheon, resident Nick Vertucci will “Test Your Memory” with NEW CATEGORIES on Thursday, October 25 at 2:00 pm in the Community Room.

10/26 - Anthem BC/BS Medicare Open Enrollment will take place at 10:00 am in the Community Room with facilitator Michelle. This is your opportunity to have your insurance reviewed to better assess your medical needs.
10/29 – Creative fun with Expressive Arts with Allison on Monday, October 29. Residents can come to the Congregate Crafts Room (2nd Floor) at 10:30 am.

10/31 - United Healthcare Medicare Open Enrollment will take place at 10:00 am in the Community Room on Wednesday, October 31 with facilitator Ed Henrich. This is your opportunity to have your insurance reviewed to better assess your medical needs.
Congregate October Activities
(All musical entertainment is at 2:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room)


10/2 – Lynn Lewis





10/9 – Patsy Shore


10/16 – Tony Castle

10/25 – Patsy Shore

10/23 – Lynn Lewis
Weekly Activities

Monday – Bingo-1:30 pm in the Community Room

Tuesday - Men’s Club-9:00 am in the Community Room; Pokeno-1:00 pm in the Community Room;
Rosary-1:30 pm in the Congregate TV Room (2nd Floor)
Wednesday – Bingo-2:00 pm at the Congregate Building; Bread Day – 9:00 am – 3:00 pm in the Community Room
Thursday – Adult Coloring 10:00 am in the Community Room
Friday - Mass-1:30 pm in the Congregate Dining Room every 2nd Friday of the month; Bingo–2:00 pm in the Congregate Building

Helpful Information
Trumbull Social Services & Trumbull Food Pantry (203) 452-5198
Senior Outreach Caseworker Jennifer Gillis can be reached directly at (203) 452-5133. She can help with questions concerning SNAP benefits, Energy Assistance, and Renter’s Rebates. For questions regarding the Food Pantry, please call (203) 452-5135.
The Beauty Salon 

Sheila and Betty are back! To schedule an appointment, please call:
Sheila: (203) 913-3798

Betty: (203) 234-2354

Movie Night

If anyone is interested in organizing movie night, please see Heather at the THA Office.

Trumbull Senior Center
The Center provides services and a social outlet for the senior residents of Trumbull. Annual membership fee is $5.00, and 2018 membership applications are in the Community Room. Their telephone number is (203) 452-5199. 
Lunch at the Trumbull Senior Center

Join your friends and neighbors for lunch at Priscilla Place, Monday – Friday, at 11:45 am. (Suggested donation is $3.25) Reservations should be made 2 days in advance by calling (203) 378-3086 between 10:00 am – 12:00 pm. Need a ride? Call (203) 452-5137 before 10:00 am. Bon Appétit!
Transportation for Groceries or Medical Appointments

The Trumbull Senior Center bus comes to Stern Village on Wednesdays at 9:00 am to go to Stop & Shop. Pick up is at the Community Room. Transportation for medical appointments can be made with Ashley Grace at (203) 452-5137. Please call at least 2 weeks in advance. Rides are offered Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday between 9:00 am – 1:30 pm to Bridgeport, Trumbull, Shelton, Monroe and Stratford. Transportation to Fairfield will be provided only on a very special occasion with permission from the Trumbull Senior Center. 
THA Food Pantry for ALL THA Residents

Our Food Pantry is stocked with non-perishable foods as well as detergents and tissues. It is open daily from 8:30 am - 4:30 pm at the THA Office. Do not go without food and necessities. Please stop by and get what you need.

Parking at Stern Village

Parking is on a first come, first serve basis. There are no assigned spaces. There are limited handicapped spaces, so please allow those that are physically handicapped to use them. Please be aware of how you are parking; do not take up 2 spaces and leave enough room for your neighbor to get in and out. Aides, visiting nurses AND visitors must park at the Congregate building or the parking area nearest the Congregate building.
Maintenance Issues
All maintenance issues must be reported to the THA Office (or Congregate Office after hours & weekends). Maintenance Staff will not handle any issues without a work order.

Maintenance Staff are available Monday – Friday: 7:30 am – 4:00 pm. If there is a maintenance emergency, call the Congregate at (203) 459-1110 x 2.
Congregate Lunch

Stern Village residents can eat lunch at the Congregate for $11.00 per meal. Residents who are interested can call the Congregate at (203) 459-1110 X 2. Please call at least a day in advance, and hand the money to the Congregate Manager Daisy Torres, or the THA Staff.

THA Telephone Directory

The Trumbull Housing Authority’s main telephone number is (203) 261-5740. Extensions are:
Extension 1 – Heather LeMoult – THA Administrative Assistant – Work orders and general information
Extension 2 – Neil Gerhardt – Financial Consultant – Questions regarding rent
Extension 3 – Harriet Polansky – Executive Director – General assistance and questions regarding 
                         Stern Village

Extension 4 – Paulette Mack – Resident Services Coordinator – General assistance and questions 
                         regarding Medicare/Medicaid 
The Congregate main telephone number is (203) 459-1110. Extensions are:

Extension 2 – Daisy Torres – Congregate Manager – General assistance, work orders, and questions
                         regarding the Congregate
Extension 3 – Kitchen – Chef Freddy and staff of Creative Culinary
Laundry Machines

1. The Laundry Machines CANNOT take coins! Please make sure that your aides know this! The Laundry Machines will ONLY operate with a Laundry Card. If you need a card, please come to the THA Office, and one will be issued to you. If you are unable to come yourself, please make sure your aide has a signed letter from you giving them permission to get the card. If you lose your card, there will be a $5.00 replacement fee.
2. Everyone must make sure that their clothes and linens are DEBRIS-FREE before washing and drying. Check all pockets and shake off dirt or crumbs from the clothing before putting them into the machines.
The Laundry Machines are new, clean, and simple to use. If you need assistance with them, just ask! You can call or come to the office anytime during business hours.

All the laundry rooms, as well as the one in the Community Room, are closed at 3:30 pm on the weekend as well as during the week. Residents must have their laundry washed, dried, and out of the machines before 3:30 pm.
Residents must make sure that they are placing the detergent and detergent pods in the correct slot! Many residents and/or aides are putting detergent and pods in the fabric softener slot. Everyone that uses the machines must be aware and read the directions and labels. Call the THA if you need assistance at (203) 261-5740.
With Many Thanks

Our thanks to the following individuals and organizations:
To the following companies who made donations towards our 2018 Picnic:

Jeff Shapiro, Chef Freddy, Angela and Rowena of Creative Culinary,
Mark and Nico of Investigative Consultants, JR Bria of Residential Waste Systems,
Stop & Shop Supermarket of Trumbull, Bob Forstrom of Strathmoor Electric, Naga Mulpuri of Medical Arts Pharmacy, and all our THA staff;
To Mark Esposito for his willingness to help everyone;
To Fernando Moura for running our Friday Movie Night;
Sincere thanks to the Long Hill Garden Club Women;
To Rose Mannino of Home Instead Senior Care for the Wheel of Fortune program;
To John Vogele, Ray Strashart, Don Scinto, Maureen Bova,and Mark Esposito 
for helping on Bread Day;

To all the enthusiastic residents who came to the 2018 Stern Village Picnic;

To John Vogele and Maureen Bova for coordinating activities and trip for the residents to enjoy;

To Paulette Mack for all her daily assistance;

To Mark Esposito and Maureen Bova for putting the newsletter together;
To everyone with kindness in their heart, we thank you!
Stern Village Resident Association Election
Your Stern Village Resident Association Board will be holding elections in November for board positions. We are seeking to fill seven board positions including President, Vice-President, Secretary and Four Members-at-Large.
Please read the attached election notice letter, and fill out the attached NOMINATION FORM and BRING IT TO THE COMMUNITY ROOM no later than NOVEMBER 1st at 4:00 PM. There will be a box by the Bulletin Board to insert your NOMINATION FORM.
THA Board Meeting Schedule Changes
There is a list of the Board Meeting schedule changes for September 2018 through December 2018 attached to the newsletter.
About Paulette Mack, Resident Services Coordinator

Paulette does a wonderful job for our residents by providing assistance to those who need it.
She can help with:
· DSS paperwork (SNAP and Husky Health benefits)
· Medicare/Medicaid information and paperwork
· SWCAA
· Home Health Care/Housecleaning Services
· Title XIX
· Senior Center
· Trumbull Social Services
· Transportation

· Mental Health Services

· Information and Referrals
Paulette is very knowledgeable and extremely personable, but she is not a licensed therapist! Residents must call her to schedule an appointment if they need assistance. Many times she is on the phone with a client, or has someone in her office. Please respect their privacy. Paulette can be reached at (203) 261-5740 X 4, Monday through Friday.

Paulette's News Corner
Please be mindful to submit your DSS redetermination on time to safeguard your benefits.
DSS has extended the due date to 2weeks from the initial due date. If you DO NOT submit your redetermination within the extended 2 weeks’ time frame, your benefits will be in jeopardy!
If assistance is needed to complete your redetermination, please call and schedule an appointment with me at the above telephone number.
Safety First

It is important that your personal information, such as your telephone and cellular numbers, emergency contact information, and vehicle registrations are up to date in our files. If you have changed your telephone numbers, or have another family member or friend for emergencies, the THA office needs to know. If you have gotten a new car, or forgotten to give the office a copy of your new vehicle registration, please bring it to Heather at the THA office.
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